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McGazzaland - Changes are Coming!
     by Rea Nailer

Wow, we are close to marking another year gone without the big man Kelly.  But this year has seen some significant steps forward in the 
McGazzaland project.

Back in May 2020, while things were looking a little grim, we received news that we had been successful with a grant of $40,000 from 
the Rata Foundation.  

This was followed by a grant of $4,000 from the Tasman District Council Community Grants Scheme and a $4,000 contribution from the 
Wakefield Community Council [through funds raised from the production of this newsletter].

And now, the final financial piece of the puzzle [for now].  This month we received notice that we have had a grant of $89,940 from the 
Lottery Grants Board approved.  This grant will also go towards the building of the McGazzaland pump track. This means that we can 
now make plans to get started on the physical work.

We sincerely thank all of these organisations for recognising what we are trying to achieve with this project and realising the difference 
that it can make to our community, and coming on board to support us.

A big massive thank you must also go to Katrina McLean for all her amazing fundraising efforts - we wouldn’t be here without her.

Tom Hey (who builds amazing tracks around the world and will build McGazzaland) came up from Queenstown to consult with the Tasman 
District Council and us about where our pump track is going and what would make it epic.

Tom Hey has known Kelly for many years.  Tom has built tracks and trails all around the world with Kelly (including a few of the Red Bull 
crankworx tracks around the world) and still spends a large amount of time overseas (before Covid-19). 

This pump track will be happening very soon - we are working on a date to get started and it won’t be far away!!!! Watch this space!!!

As part of the process of building the track, there will be some limitations on access and there will be things consider if you use this area 
of the village.

Please look out for any information regarding when and 
if the access to the carpark and Mcgazzaland is going to 
be closed as while work is being done it is unsafe to have 
vehicles and trucks parking there.  This will also mean that 
the rear entrance to the reserve will be closed off as well as 
the walking track along the side of Mcgazzaland.

We are still looking for hard fill soil for the track build and any 
offers of support would be kindly received - please contact 
Dan on 027 282 0838.

The McGazzaland and McGazza forever a legend t-shirts 
are still available from Gizmos Richmond.

It would be fantastic if you could send in some pics of you 
using the track/ skate ramp so we can show the community 
how much you enjoy using it and we will try to publish some 
pics each month in here, the Window On Wakefield. Please 
send them to windowonwakefield@gmail.com.

[Photo from left to right - at the onsite meeting in December:  
Greg Costley of ShapeShifter Landscapes - 
landscaper extraordinaire, responsible for ongoing maintenance 
Dan Shallcrass - 
visionary, track enthusiast, and one of the main driving forces
Tom Hey - track designer and builder with worldwide experience
Katrina McLean - fundraising legend
and Richard Hilton, Tasman District Council Horticultural Officer, 
overseeing things to provide the appropriate sign offs]
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WINDOW ON WAKEFIELD

How it works…
Window on Wakefield is produced and published by Focus Wakefield, a subcommittee of the 
Wakefield Community Council.  All businesses advertising in this publication incur a cost for the 
advertising space allocated, depending on the size and location of the advertisement.  The funds 
raised from this advertising are used to cover the costs of printing Window on Wakefield.  No parties 
are paid for the time involved with editing, coordinating and publishing this paper.  It is the 
intention that if surplus funds are raised from advertising, that these will be held in a separate 
bank account to be used for other community projects.  The bank reconciliations and financial 
reports related to this account will be made available to any person who wishes to view them.  

Content…
Window on Wakefield is a community newspaper, and as such, we look forward to having 
articles and content contributed by our community.  If you wish to submit a one off article, 
or suggest some regular content, please make contact with Sonia on 541 9005 or email 
windowonwakefield@gmail.com and read the Terms and Conditions below. 

We try to ensure information published is truthful and accurate, but do not check the facts 
of the articles and therefore cannot attest to their validity.  While all reasonable care is 
exercised, we do not accept liability for any loss whatsoever incurred through our errors, 
acts or omissions in relation to the content of an article, or for any consequences of readers 
relying on the information published.  Opinions expressed by contributors do not necessarily 
represent the views of the Focus Wakefield group, nor are they necessarily endorsed by the 
Editor or Publisher.

Advertising…
If you wish to advertise in Window on Wakefield, please make contact with Genie or Lindsay 
on 541 9641 or email enquiries@promoteyou.co.nz and read the Terms and Conditions that 
will be provided on the rate card. 

TERMS AND CONDITIONS REGARDING PUBLISHING OF CONTENT

a.  All articles and other content submitted for publishing must disclose the author’s name or 
     where the article/content is contributed by a community group, then that community group’s  
     name.

b.  All images should be provided to us in a high quality PDF format.  We take no responsibility
     for the quality of reproduction for images that are not supplied to us in this format.

c.  If you wish to make changes to an article or content already submitted, please ensure 
     these are communicated to us before the relevant deadline date.

d.  When you submit an article or other content for publishing you:
     ● agree that the submitted material and/or images can be reproduced by the Editor or 
        Publisher at any time without your prior approval
     ● agree that all photographs submitted for publishing are provided free of charge, and 
        the approval to print has been obtained from any persons shown in the photo - this is 
        the responsibility of the person submitting the photo
     ● acknowledge that all material is held by us at your risk and is not insured by us.  
        Material will only be returned on request and may otherwise be destroyed by us
    ● warrant and undertake that no statement, image, representation or information 
       contained in your supplied article or content:
	 * is or is likely to be misleading or deceptive;
	 * is at all defamatory, in breach of copyright, trademark or other intellectual or 
                 industrial property right; 
	 * is otherwise in breach of the Copyright Act 1994, Defamation Act 1992, or any 
                 provision of any Statute, Regulation or rule of law.

e.  We reserve the right to decline the publication of any article or any content whatsoever 
     on any grounds that we in our absolute discretion see fit.

NEXT EDITION
Due out the first full week of each month

All Advertising to be submitted by the 20th of the Month prior
All Content to be submitted by the 23rd of the Month prior
For Advertising please contact Wakefield Print Ltd 541 9641

For Content please contact All Accounts Matter Ltd 541 9005

Jill O’Brien
R D 1 Wakefield

Rural Mail Contractor
FOR ALL YOUR 
MAIL NEEDS

Stamps, Parcels, Freight
Phone 541 8963

Mobile 027 324 2126

Don’t Despair!

Did Your Business

Miss Out This Time 

We have saved

a spot for the next

publication 

Just for your business

Give us a call
541 9641

or
Email

info@wakefieldprint.co.nz
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We finished our year up working at the bottom of the lookout hill opposite the Scout Den, releasing the three year old trees from an over 
growth of grass. We did appreciate that our member Eric Palmer had excellently prepared this area for us by weed eating much of the 
long grass to give us better access to the plantings.

After all that hard work a Christmas brunch was held at the Scout Den.  Amongst other things, the local fresh strawberries, raspberries 
and cream went down a treat. It also gave us time to reflect on the twenty years that our Society has actively been “guardians” for our 
three Scenic Reserves here in Wakefield.

Also 2021 will see us heading for another very busy time, doing all the necessary preparation work to be done at the Robson’s Scenic 
Reserve for the planned planting of 3,000 native trees. Many volunteer hours will be put in by our society members during this time.

Our society with funding assistance from the Tasman District Council Grant Scheme has also prepared the historic information and photographs which 
give a brief insight into the Faulkner family.  This panel should be on site at Faulkner Bush in the early part of the New Year.We have appreciated the 
efforts of our members Pam Jackett and Evie-joy South for their historical research for this project.

We will continue our usual society weeding/maintenance days in February, however some of our members, will be visual to you during 
the holiday time, as the weeds have been rampant and maintenance of track work etc is always ongoing. 

Very Best Wishes for 2021

Regards Doug South, President
The Wakefield Bush Restoration Soc (2000) Inc.

Telephone 541 8980 Mobile 027 907 2879 
Email tuiville@xtra.co.nz

In the Bush

566 Church Valley Road, Wakefield Ph: 5419093    Mon - Fri 7.30am - 5pm

WAKEFIELDQUARRY
Drainage metal  :  Hard fill  :  Basecourse 70mm  :  Topcourse 40mm & 20mm

Landscape rock  :  Lime
Sorry no more trailers or utes may be loaded because of the safety risk.  

We do have a 2.5t tiptruck available.

Painter

For a Free Quote
Phone Peter Thompson

027 444 93 64
A/H 03 541 9678

62 Whitby Rd  Wakefield

Interior, Exterior
& Wallpapering
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Wakefield Volunteer Fire Brigade
Good Morning Wakefield

Happy New Year to you all.  I hope the Christmas holidays went well and the New Year has started positively for you as well.

Last year we held our Christmas function as well as our prize giving for 2020 and the winning recipients were:
*  Most turned out Fire Fighter - Stu MacDonald
*  Most improved Fire Fighter - Stu MacDonald and Brad Reader - both completed their HT and Pump course	
*  Geoff Scott Award - “Over & Above Duty” - Dot Ashton, helping with training and ensuring that the members were ready for the courses 
    they were attending. 
*  Allan Brown Award - “Job well Done” - all Brigade members, dealing with constant changes of policy and procedures that Covid-19 
    brought with it
*  Muppet Award - “Done something Stupid” - Blair turning up 24 hours late for the Xmas Party 2019	
*  Fritz Award - “Doing something wrong with an appliance” - broke the bumper of    
   347	

The brigade would also like to thank the Wakefield Wednesday morning craft group for the 
Christmas bag of goodies that each brigade member recieved, always full of Xmas treats 
and novelties, once again thank you ladies. 

Total calls for this year 2019 = 172 (most calls in any one year)
Total calls 2020 = 125

Take care and be safe
Fritz Buckendahl
CFO Wakefield

For all your whiteware repairs in 
Wake�eld, Richmond and the 
surrounding areas.

For service call: 027 685 5777 or 541 8877

TIM LLOYD
79 Treeton Place, 

Wake�eld.

FRIDGES   FREEZERS

WASHERS   DRYERS

DISHWASHERS   OVENS

RANGEHOODS

Mike Lewis Shearing

Lifestyle block shearer
available

Sheep/Alpacas

All areas covered

Ph 03 541 9794

RURAL POST

Contact Nick & Jackie Costley 
For all your RD2 Wakefield postal 

needs, including
● Prepaid Bags ● Stamps

 ● Local freight from Wakefield, 
Dovedale and Tapawera.  

Prescriptions from Wakefield. 

Nick - 027 541 8581 or 
ph 541 8581

(Wakefield Print Ltd Trading as Promote You)

Ph: 03 541 9641

E: info@promoteyou.co.nz

www.promoteyou.co.nz

Flyers
Team, Sports, Work Clothing
Large Posters & Banners
Signage & Safety Signs
Promotional  Material
All Purpose Labels
Clothing Branding
Business Cards
Pull Up Banners
Rack Cards
Brochures

Design, Brand, Print, Promote

PRINTED

PRODUCTS

HIGH 
QUALITY

PROMOTING YOUR BUSINESS
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67 Whitby Road, Wakefield 7025
Phone 541 8121 
www.wasl.co.nz

     Summer 
   Road Trip 
 Checklist

TYRES
LIGHTS

COOLING SYSTEM
OIL

WIPERS
SERVICE
FLUID LEVELS

Make sure your vehicle is safe for 
all those hot summer road trips!

Book your vehicle in now and beat the rush. 
We’ll make sure you’re good to go!

• WOF’s (Cars, Caravans, Motorbikes, Trailers & Tractors)

• Wheel Alignments & Tyres
• All Vehicle Servicing & Repairs
• Petrol, Diesel & LPG 

“...for all creatures great & small...”

Consulting Hours

Monday afternoon with Brenda
Tuesday morning with Brenda
Thursday morning with Paula

Open Monday - Thursday 8.30-5pm

Ph 541 8974
info@tcvet.co.nz  *  www.tcvet.co.nz

Edward Street, Wakefield

Head office 35 McGlashen Avenue, Richmond

544 1200 24 hours 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Farm Fencing 
 

 Lifestyle Blocks 
 

 Residential Fencing 
 

 Retaining Walls 
 

 Decks 
 

Phone Jamie 021 193 6331 
 

or email jabeer@outlook.co.nz 
 

FOR FENCING YOU CAN TRUST 
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Dellclous local honey 
Mountain Valley Honey brings you award winning honeys, harvested from the beautiful 

Marlborough Sounds and stunning remote areas of the top of the South Island. 

Our bees forage our region to bring you Manuka, Native Bush, Autumn Gold, Kamahi, Beech 
Honeydew, Raia, Kanuka and Clover honey. 

All our honeys are hand packed, with minimal processing from hive to honeypot, locking in 
flavour for you to enjoy. 

Exquisite honeys to enchant your taste buds. 
Visit us evey Saturday at the Nelson Market. 

Facebook: Mountain Valley Honey lnstagram: mountainvalleyhoney 

Whether you have cattle, horses, dogs or cats, the staff 
at the Vet Centre always endeavour to treat each 
animal as an individual for personal patient care. 

Let us help you to treat your animals with the quality 
care they deserve. 

For a happier, healthier animal, family and lifestyle 
come see us at The Vet Centre Richmond.

Our services include
-Large animal and Equine services
-Small animals furry and feathered
-Surgery and dental procedures
-Digital x-ray and Ultrasound
-Free Travel to Tapawera on Thursdays
-Puppy Classes and nutrition consults
and so much more!

24 hour emergency 03 544 5566 
www.vetcentre.net.nz 

Richmond Clinic - Gladstone Road 03 544 5566
Motueka Clinic 03 528 8459 and Mapua Clinic 03 540 2329

Keep an eye on our promos on Facebook

2020/2021
Certi�ed
Consultant

5

BRAND MARK

We have three colour versions of the 
brand available for you to use.

Choose whichever version suits  
your requirements.

Use the logo in its entirety.  
The CA mark should only be  
used in conjunction with the words 
Chartered Accountants Australia  
and New Zealand. 

COLOUR VARIATIONS

The Chartered Accountants Australia 
and New Zealand logo can be used in 
three di�erent colour combinations or  
in 80% black (grey) or reverse (white). 

MONOTONE (80% BLACK or REVERSE)

The 80% black (grey) or reverse logo 
should be used where colour is not 
possible or where a more formal tone  
is required.

The reverse logo may be used on solid 
colour backgrounds where required.
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Wakefield Health Centre

Phone 541 8911
12 Edward St  Wakefield

 

 

Surgery hours:
Monday to Friday  8.30am – 5:30pm
Wednesday  8.30am – 7pm
New Enrolments Welcome

Health Centre
      by Gavin Drummond

Happy New Year to all our patients and friends of the Health Centre. Last year was a difficult year for us all and here’s hoping that 2021 
is an easier and happy year for everyone.

Some of our GPs are taking a well-earned break at the start of the year and Dr’s Mark and Eloise Fry are returning to the Chatham Islands 
in mid-January and will be away for eight weeks. During these periods we will have the help of both Dr Ella Thompson and Dr Natalie 
Price, both of whom have been registrars at our practice, and some of you will know them.

We changed our Practice Management System in November, moving from Medtech to Indici. A big change with some challenges for us, 
but an important step to have an appropriate IT system in place which can maximise the opportunities of the ever changing IT landscape.

By changing our computer system this also 
meant that we have changed our user portal. 

Anyone 18 or over with an email address can 
have access to the portal, which allows you to:
•  book appointments online with your 
registered doctor 
•  order repeat prescriptions
•  check your test results

Many of you who were users of ManageMy
Health have already moved over to MyIndici 
and we encourage all of our patients to take 
up this service. 

Please give us a call on our usual number and 
our reception staff will help you.

Best Wishes for the New Year from us all at 
the Wakefield Health Centre.

Wakefield Pharmacy New Pharmacist
Wakefield Pharmacy welcomes onboard new pharmacist
The friendly, professional team at Wakefield Pharmacy are delighted to welcome onboard a new managing pharmacist, Brad Collins. “Brad 
is a rural lad from down South who married a local girl from Wakefield earlier this year, so he’s got ties with the area which is really good,” 
says Scott Fry, who co-owns Wakefield Pharmacy with Andrew McGlashen.  Scott says Brad is a very strong Pharmacist and Manager, 
bringing with him a wealth of experience, as he has come from Prices Pharmacy, one of the biggest pharmacies in the South Island where 
he has been working for the last nine years. “We are thrilled to have him on the team; he will fit in nicely with our customers, staff and I’m 
sure enjoy the rural experience.” Brad has been living in the Nelson area for the last 12 years and thoroughly enjoys everything the outdoors 
has to offer, especially the fantastic mountain biking.

Zoe Millington, who has been in the role for the past year, has done a great job steering the Pharmacy through a change of ownership, 
a new fitout and the challenges of COVID-19. Zoe has really enjoyed her time at Wakefield Pharmacy; however, she is moving down to 
the West Coast and is looking forward to settling into the Coaster’s way of life. 

Scott says he has been spending a lot of time at Wakefield Pharmacy 
overseeing its fit-out and implementing new systems, its great to see the 
final result and we have really appreciated the feedback so far.  “Over this 
time, there have been many customers in Richmond who have noticed 
my absence at Fry’s Pharmacy, so I’m looking forward to getting back in 
there and reconnecting next year.” 

Both Scott and Andrew are local Tasman boys. Together, they own 
McGlashen Pharmacy and Fry’s Pharmacy in Richmond also. “We would 
like to thank all our customers for their loyalty throughout COVID and for 
shopping local,” says Scott. “We’ve got fantastic teams and all our staff 
have gone above and beyond to ensure our vision of exemplary customer 
experience has been consistently meet throughout this incredibly tough 
time.”  

For more information, visit www.wakefieldpharmacy.co.nz. 

 

 

 
 
Have you just had a baby or expecting one in the near future? 
We have another exciting year of our Space programme planned for 2021 starting Feb 3rd at 
Wakefield Play Centre! Come to meet other families with tamariki similar ages, chat about 
parenting and child development topics, enjoy lovely music sessions, make some crafts for 
your baby to love, and have some time to relax with a cuppa! For more information email 
Fiona at fiona.programmes@playcentre.org.nz (Ph. 027 808 6797 or (03) 545 6512) or find our 
Facebook page @SPACENelson. 
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Vining Realty Group Ltd, Bayleys, Licensed under the REA Act 2008

SELLING SOLUTIONS.  NOT PROMISES.

jilly.perry@bayleys.co.nz

Jilly Perry
022 193 9441

lydia.heyward@bayleys.co.nz

Lydia Heyward
027 432 8532

alex.snegirev@bayleys.co.nz

Alex Snegirev
027 296 2566

Take advantage of our comprehensive 
and full-service marketing campaign

- now FREE! 

FREE! 
HELLO

AND
2021
HELLO
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Team Heyward Property Talk
How much is your property worth?
     by Lydia Heyward

A question we see a lot in the office is people wanting an indicative price of what their property may be worth. Although it may be seen as 
an easy task, there are a lot of factors to consider when finding out how much your property may be worth in the current market.

The rating value (RV) is one of the values a buyer may use to access the properties value. An RV is the value the local council uses to 
determine the rates payable on the property. The RV does not necessarily determine the current market value, especially here in the 
Tasman District, with the current rating valuations carried out in September 2017 by QV and more recently a delayed 2020 assessment 
yet to come. Valuations remain valid for three years unless there is a change to the property through a building consent, subdivision or 
resurvey.

Market values can change quickly, for example in a property boom or when an area gets re-zoned. Thereby a more thorough appraisal 
can be carried out by a real estate agent, often obligation free. Known as a current market appraisal (CMA), your chosen agent/s will 
prepare and present an appraisal and proposal for you to consider. The agent will compare your property to others that have sold 
recently, what’s currently on the market and also after a visit to the property they will assess its condition. Real estate agents also include a 
proposal of the services the agent can offer and thoughts on how to best market your property. It may be worth speaking with more than 
one agent. Finding an agent you are comfortable with selling your property, often your most valuable asset.

Another option is to get a registered valuer to provide a valuation for you. Property valuer is a service that comes at a cost, price 
varying depending on level of detail and provider. Registered property valuers are qualified and experienced in property valuation. With 
a thorough knowledge on the local real estate market, building methods, materials and legislation. Registered Valuers can be found on 
the Property Institute website. 

As always its best to have your home to looking its best to get the best price when it’s time to sell. Both agents and property valuers are 
often happy to recommend what areas to work on to optimise the property value. This can help save time and money on un-necessary 
renovations. A simple lick of paint or de-clutter may make all the difference in some cases.

A good website to check what your property’s value is worth is Price My House, you can find it on the web at pricemyhouse.co.nz.

Hope you have an enjoyable Summer holidays, stay safe and put on the sun screen!

 

 

 

222 Pigeon Valley Road, Wakefield 
 

3rd JANUARY 2021 

9am to 3pm 

 

info@higginsheritagepark.co.nz 
 

 

 
 

Meri Kirihimete and a very Happy 
New Year to everyone in our 

community! 
 
Thank you to all of those who have supported us in 

the last year. We hope you all have a fantastic 
holiday and hope to see you all (as well as some new 

faces) in the coming year! 
 

Our first open date for the new year will be the 
30th of January 
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Higgins Heritage Park Happenings
     by David Win

Our team at Higgins Heritage Park wish all the Window on Wakefield readers the compliments of the season and our hope for you that 
2021 is a year of good health, happiness and enjoyment.

Our Member groups are again looking forward to an active year with “Live Steam-Up” on the 1st Sunday of each month September – May 
and Member museums are also open on the 3rd Sunday September – April. 

MEMBER DAYS
Note: Member Days – new members welcome - Repair, restore, working bee, comradeship and have a cuppa
Tuesdays - Pigeon Valley Steam Museum
Wednesdays - Historic Transport Museum
Thursdays - Nelson Vintage Engine & Machinery Club

Our  peaceful park, 2km from Wakefield, has a great “village green” 
for picnics and activities and features six Member Group Museums 
which display a wide range of heritage exhibits from the years of our 
forefathers. 

Follow us on Facebook, www.higginsheritagepark.co.nz  
or email: info@higginsheritagepark.co.nz 

Our next feature event is the:

Nelson Vintage 
Engine & Machinery 

Club Inc 
Annual Show

30 & 31 JANUARY 2021
 
With many interactive displays of 
“How things were done back in the day”
 
All exhibitors, NZMC motorhome members 
and visitors welcome.

*  Planned demonstrations
*  Hay baling old and new
*  Baling knotter
*  Wood splitting
*  Pole driving and fencing old and new
*  Sheep dogs at work
*  Shearing
*  Sawmilling
*  Nelson Modellers
*  Many more attractions
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Playcentre
     by Rosie Hollands

It’s only been a couple of weeks since our last write up but it’s been busy, as I’m sure it is for everyone at this 
time of year!

We were very lucky to have Santa come to visit our Play Centre despite his very busy schedule. He had to stop 
by to pass on very important messages such as making sure the dogs were tied up on the night of Christmas Eve so that they didn’t disturb 
sleeping parents when he passed through, and that the kids needed to remember to write letters to let him know their addresses! So easy to 
forget these types of things during the busy season.

At the end of November we had a trip to the Nelson Gymnasium to practice our bouncing, balancing, and swinging. The favourite part is always 
the foam pit!

There was also a trip to Rabbit Island for a joint Play Centre excursion. So nice to meet some new whānau and catch up with old friends. 

A highlight at the end of every year is our annual trip to Wild Oats Farm. It is a fantastic 
facility where the tamariki can explore the different animal enclosures or playground. 
There were all sorts of animals to feed and ponies to ride. There was even a ‘fairy walk’ 
through the bush. Thank you to the team for a wonderful day. 

A huge thank you to everyone who has been a part of our Play Centre this year! 

We are so lucky to have an amazingly supportive community surrounding us. 

Merry Christmas to everyone and a very Happy New Year!
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Bowls
     by Julie Hall

On Saturday 5th December we finished our club 
open singles championship.  After some great 
games, the ladies winner was Margaret Eames 
with Carolyn Mason runner up and the men’s 
Tony Eames and Nick Riordan as runner up.

On Wednesday the 16th December we are holding 
our Christmas tournament sponsored by Wendy 
Pearson from Tall Poppy.  So in advance thank you 
Wendy and to all our sponsors who support us over 
the year. Merry Christmas to you all!

Anyone can come and check out our green 
and facilities anytime but especially on Fridays 
when we have a social hour 4.30pm onwards.  
We would love to see you. 

Also we have a great deck to relax and enjoy 
the view!

Wakefield Art Group
New Year Break:  
We start again in the New Year on Thursday 14 January 2021.

Higgins Heritage Park Community Craft Fair - 
our Art Group will be at the fair on Sunday 3rd January 2021 from 
9am-3pm.

2021
From small beginnings in 2012 we now have a wonderful and very 
friendly group of local and regional artists, who meet on Thursdays 
during the year.
A big thank you to Joyce Robinson and Shirley Jones, who will be our 
new coordinators from January 2021 onwards.

Wakefield Housing Survey
Wakefield Housing Survey (conducted by Homes for Wakefield) 
     by Sonja Lamers

Thank you to all who have returned surveys on housing. There has been an exceptional response from Wakefield 
people and we have around 200 surveys completed! 

The survey ended on 14th December and we are excited to be compiling the data and processing the information 
gained. 

Our results will be published in the March issue of Window on Wakefield (there is no February issue as the editorial and publishing team 
take a well deserved break over summer). WATCH THIS SPACE!!

Homes for Wakefield is a subcommittee of the Wakefield Community Council.

CUSTOM DESIGN & BUILD CHAIRS, SOFAS, OTTOMANS
RECOVERY & REPAIR

Craig 022 351 5989     Cherie 022 352 5991
JASON PRELLER  A.N.C.H

021 167 3803    
kernow4construction@gmail.com
Visit Website: kernowdesign.nz

Don’t just build  
Create!

From Concept to Completion.

Ph 541 8312
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DIGGERS & TRUCK WORK

541 9626 or 0274 440 441

CONTRACTING LTD

• Landscaping  - Topsoil Screening
• Root Raking  -  Site Clearing
• Driveways  -  Gravel Supplies
• Trenching  -  Posthole Boring

craigandcath@xtra.co.nz

contact MORTEN for a free quote 
Ph: 021 206 9914 or 541 86 85 

email: mortenlausen@gmail.com
www.nelsonlandscaping.co.nz

www.facebook.com/supergreencare/

*Arborist work
*Tree felling
*Hedge trimming
*Landscaping projects
*Shrub cutting and gorse control
*Planting and re vegetation projects
*And much more green care
  of your property

This is done by a trained arborist
and nurseryman with many years
of experience in plant production

and the landscape business
Full insurance cover while all work is being done

Can we celebrate 
your special event 

or 
help remember 

someone dear to you?

Please send your obituaries, 
birth announcements, 

wedding stories, 
other important notices 

to us at 
windowonwakefield@gmail.com 

or ring 541 9005
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Town and Country Vet

“...for all creatures great & small...”

Consulting Hours

Monday afternoon with Brenda
Tuesday morning with Brenda
Thursday morning with Paula

Open Monday - Thursday 8.30-5pm

Ph 541 8974
info@tcvet.co.nz  *  www.tcvet.co.nz

Edward Street, Wakefield

Head office 35 McGlashen Avenue, Richmond

544 1200 24 hours 

    by Brenda Halliwell, Vet

TICKS
The cattle tick is well established in New Zealand and summer time is when we most often see them.   
They favour cattle but can also infest deer, sheep, goats, horses, rabbits, birds, domestic pets – and 
humans!!!

Cattle ticks spend most of their life cycle in the long grass, and only attach themselves to a passing host 
when they need to feed.  It’s usually the adult ticks which people see attached to animals – they can be 
anywhere from 2-10mm long depending on how much blood they’ve filled up on! 

Ticks now carry Theileria which causes anaemia and ill-health in cattle.  Theileria doesn’t affect other 
species but ticks cause skin damage, irritation and sometimes infection.
 
There are several treatments for ticks available.  For cats and dogs we recommend using a flea and tick product all-in-one. Bravecto for dogs 
and cats and Nexgard for dogs are two great products. 

If you have not protected your pet with a tickicide and you discover a tick well-attached – do not try to remove it!  If you do there is a chance 
you may leave the ‘head’ buried in the skin which can later cause an infection. If it’s not bothering your pet, you can try waiting for it to drop 
off. Otherwise the best thing to remove them safely is apply Frontline Spray directly to the tick which will cause it to die and drop off.  It is 
easy to mistake a fully engorged tick for a lump on your pet so if you are unsure call the clinic. 

For farm animals, there are very effective pour-on treatments available but they work best combined with 
pasture and stock management. Talk to Joe or Roger at the clinic for more info.

Fly Strike in Rabbits
 
Unfortunately it’s the time of year when we see fly strike in our pet rabbits.  This is a serious often fatal 
problem that can occur within hours. Flies are attracted to rabbit’s damp fur, urine, faeces and they lay their 
eggs on or around the rabbit’s bottom. Maggots will hatch within hours and quickly eat into the rabbit’s flesh 
as well as releasing dangerous toxins.

Prevent fly strike by checking your rabbit twice daily to ensure its bottom is clean and dry. Remove soiled bedding as soon as possible and 
keep the surrounding environment clean.  Ensure your rabbit is not being overfed or fed incorrectly which can lead to diarrhoea and soiled 
fur.  If you find maggots on or around your rabbit’s bottom, phone us immediately.  We urgently need to remove eggs and maggots and 
prevent pain, infection and shock.

Kittens
Yes it’s kitten season again!  And here are some things to consider 
before bringing one home – the kitten may be free but the ongoing 
care is not.
1.  Nutrition – buy a good quality kitten food to ensure optimum growth 
and development
2.  Worming – is every two weeks initially then eventually every three 
months for the rest of their life, especially if they are hunters.
3.  Flea control – regular treatment (sometimes every 4-6 weeks) is 
needed to keep fleas away.
4.  Vaccinations – kittens need to be vaccinated against cat flu twice 
usually at 9 and 12 weeks.  Then again one year later, then every 
two years for the rest of their life.  Vaccination against FIV (cat AIDS) 
should also be considered.
5.  Neutering – male and female kittens should be ‘fixed’ at 5-6 months 
old – for many reasons but especially population control.  
6.  Time – get a kitten if you are prepared to spend time with them, 
every day for the next 10-15 years

Other things to consider include microchipping to identify your cat if 
it strays (the TDC is considering making this compulsory), grooming 
requirements especially if long-haired, and pet insurance or a savings 
account for unexpected veterinary bills.
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Blair Hall Registered Electrician 
Wakefield

For all your local electrical needs.
0274 054 280 / blairhallnz@gmail.com

Ask us about energy efficent lighting options 

Spring Grove

Ph 541 8444
Fax 541 8445
Main Rd North

Wakefield, Nelson

Fuel Available 24/7
Outdoor Payment Terminal

Available with all eftpos,
z card, major credit cards

springgrove@xtra.co.nz

Check our board – no voucher or card required, no minimum spend to receive the price advertised.

Every time you fuel up
1 cent for every 2 litres

purchased goes
back to the school by way of

a Southfuels Donation

NOW AVAILABLE

AUTO ELECTRICIAN

&

AIR CONDITIONING SERVICES

for Sale

wanted
free

Help
We need your 

for sales
wanted

or help requests

please contact
541 9005

some limitations apply
please ask

Hazelbrook
The home of PHI Hazelnuts

2020season nuts now available
See us at the Nelson Saturday Market

or Door Sales at...
126 Wakefield-Kohatu Hwy, Tasman
Also available at Wakefield Auto Services

(PHI) Ph: +64 03 541 8901
www.phi-hazlenuts-nelson.co.nz

Be quick to beat the squirrel’s ☺

Have an idea for an 

article or something you 

have written 

that you would 

like to submit?

Email us at 

windowonwakefield@gmail.com 

or ring 541 9005
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Specialising In:
SMALL ALTERATIONS:
• decks • pergolas • gazebos • fencing

Please Phone Tony: 027 212 1082 • 541 9510
temz61@yahoo.co.nz

For all your building requirements by an expererienced
Tradesman Carpenter/Joiner

TONY MEEK BUILDERS LTD

Sticks ‘n’ stones, here to help you with

Establishment of new lawns
Spreading of loose material

(stones, bark, etc)

Hole drilling/Auger work
(planting , post holes etc)

Stump removal
Landscape work

 

Full insurance cover while all work is being done
contact MORTEN for a free quote - Ph: 021 206 9914 or 541 86 85 
email: mortenlausen@gmail.com - www.nelsonlandscaping.co.nz

www.facebook.com/supergreencare/

Phone: 541 9510
Mobile: 027 6143 298

103 Wakefield-Kohatu Highway
www.allaboutyoubeauty.co.nz

A NEW YEAR....A NEW ALL ABOUT YOU

Welcome to the new salon open now,  just a few minutes out of Wakefield between
Willowbank Heritage Park and the Olive Grove.
Leave last year behind and start the new year with a new you.
 
Come and visit the new salon for a relaxing facial, aromatouch massage or even
just a lash tint and shaped brows can give you a real lift and make you feel good.

Let me help you to look after yourself and your skin with expert skin knowledge and Dermalogica Skin products
to give you your best skin ever.

The new salon is developing nicely with new fencing underway to create It's own entrance to a lovely country
setting. 
I'm looking forward to seeing what the wide array of fruit trees produce and hopefully you'll be able to pick up
some fresh fruit on your visits too!

As a New Year and new salon special for January only, mention this add when you book and you'll receive
20% off any one treatment of your choice.
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Community Notices
Spring Grove Church of Christ   

Main Road, Spring Grove

Worship and Communion Sundays 10am 
You are welcome to attend.  Ph 541 8011

“Peace on earth through Jesus”
Glory to God in the Highest, and on earth peace, 

good will toward men!
LUKE CH 2 vs 14 NKJ

WAKEFIELD COMMUNITY BUS     
The Wakefield Community Bus will be running regularly twice a week, 
barring any further COVID outbreaks. 

Buy tickets at the Wakefield Four Square Supermarket and just phone 
or text 020 4195 8866 the day before the run to reserve your seat. 

Alternatively, you can book using “Bookit” by going to the Nelson Tasman 
Community Transport Trust web site, www.ntctt.org.nz. You will find booking 
instructions on the Wakefield page.

We will be providing hand sanitizer and ask passengers to sign a 
register on boarding. There will also be a Covid19 scanning code on 
board for you to scan if you have the app.

 

                                       Change in Service  
 

The last bus run on Monday will take place on the 20th January and thereafter the bus will run on 
Tuesdays instead of Mondays. There are no changes to the pick‐up times and route, and the bus will 
still run on Thursdays. Remember to buy your ticket in advance from Wakefield Four Square 
Supermarket and just phone or text 020 4195 8866 the day before the run to reserve your seat. We 
look forward to seeing you! Here is the current timetable: 

Tuesdays and Thursdays 

9.47 am   88 Valley Road  

9.50 am   Wakefield Village Hall 

9.52 am    55 Pitfure Rd 

9.57 am  Whiting Dr (Shuttleworth Reserve) 

10.05 am   118 Lord Rutherford Rd 

10.11 am  6 Wanderers Ave 

10.14 am  12 Waimea West Rd 

10.16 am  59 Ellis St (opposite shops) 

10.19 am  206 Main Rd Hope (opposite dairy) 

10.30 am  Sundial Square Richmond (or Nbus Stop if requested) 

1.00 pm  Departs Sundial Square 

WAKEFIELD STOPS 

BRIGHTWATER STOPS 

WAIMEA PLUNKET 
PLAYGROUP

The Brightwater Community Anglican Church, 
Waimea West Road, Brightwater

Time: 9.00 – 12.00 noon 
Day:  Wednesday morning  

Cost: FREE 

WAKEFIELD BOWLING CLUB
Scrap metal

Wakefield Bowling Club is willing to  collect any old metal, wiring, 
whiteware (excluding fridge & freezers), car batteries, etc.

Please phone Trevor on 541 8855.

   

  
 

WAIMEA AREA QUILTERS 
WELCOME TO 2021 

AN EXCITING PROGRAMME FOR THE NEXT FEW MONTHS! 
 

JANUARY   22‐24TH SUMMER RETREAT AT PARETAI 
LODGE, LEA VALLEY, BRIGHTWATER ‐ CONTACT SECRETARY 
 
FEBRUARY  THURSDAY 11TH AGM GARDEN PARTY 

10th ANNIVERSARY ‐ 112 GOLDEN HILLS 
ROAD. ‐ CONTACT SECRETARY 
 

MARCH  13TH & 14TH SUE ROPER CLASS, WAKEFIELD 
SCHOOL ‐ CONTACT SECRETARY 

 
APRIL  THURSDAY 15TH EVENING MEETING 7.30PM 
  ST. JOHNS CHURCH AUDITORIUM  

 

 
Please bring the following:  YOURSELF! Any  Show & Tell items you may have to share,  

 or work on your project. 
  

NEW LADIES OF ALL QUILTING/PATCHWORK LEVELS, ALWAYS 
WELCOME TO OUR FRIENDLY GROUP! 

 Club Contacts for all information:  Nicky ( Secretary) on 0273393444 or 
muzzbuzz@ts.co.nz    

or Marilyn on 541 8435, Email:  marilyn.gibbs72@gmail.com  



Community Classifieds
FOR SALE		  August
Dolls new and old, also knitted and sewn 
clothes for your doll. 

Will make to order, also will make favourite 
outfit into dolls clothes eg jeans and frocks.

Do dolls nappies, ponchos, jersies, hats, 
trousers, crossover frocks with matching 
nappies - ring Judy 541 8342

EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST	 Sept
We are seeking expressions of interest 
from community groups that would like to 
raise funds by way of running a quiz night 
at The Wakefield Hotel, phone Rob for 
more details 541 8006.

FOR SALE	 Nov
Baby travelling cot with mattress and some 
sheets etc.  $50
Phone 03 541 9689 or 027 364 0773

LOOKING FOR LAND TO BUY/RENT 
My husband and I are looking for land to 
rent or possibly buy for our tiny house in 
the local area. We are both teachers and 
have a young family. 
021 028 72673

FOR SALE 		                      Nov
Quad bike trailer, with cage for sale. 
Trailer size 95cm W x 123cm L - $430 
Phone 541 9233 or 027 677 0080

FOR SALE 		                      Nov
3 x 2 year old Murray Grey Heifers for sale.
Phone 541 9119
 
WANTED 		                      Nov
Somebody to put in 20 aluminium grape posts.
Phone 541 9119

RAW FOOD
Come and see what raw foodies eat that 

gives them so much 
energy and vibrant health!

Every month we have a catered lunch at 
Broadgreen House in Stoke on the last 

Sunday of the month.

Cost is $15 per person. 
Time: 12.30 - 2.30. 

Contact Sally for more info: 021 170 9443 
or sally@naturalnosh.nz

 

 

 

 

 

 

Everyone Welcome. All levels of interest 

 

Every THURSDAY 9.30 am-noon 

Wakefield Village Hall – Supper Room 
$3 per session – tea/coffee included 

 

For more information contact 

Joyce 541 8832 

E: robbiej@amcom.co.nz 

Shirley   E: shirleyaudreyjones@gmail.com 

 

MAINLY MUSIC
Wakefield St Johns 

Anglican Worship Centre

Monday’s 10.00am.  
Cost $4.00 per family. 

This is a time for parents and children to 
enjoy music, song, dance and lots of laughs. 

Any queries please phone 
Jill Stewart 541 8382.

FOR SALE	 Oct
4 very quiet, well grown beef x 1 year old 
cattle.  Electric fence trained.
Phone Alison 021 168 0324

FOR SALE	 Oct
Point of lay Hyline Brown pullets available.  
Eggcellent layers.  A few left for Nov 2nd, 
otherwise ready mid December.  Great 
Christmas presents - order now to avoid 
missing out.
Phone Alison 021 168 0324

FOR SALE	 Oct
About 9 weaner lambs, M/F, from early 
November, will be 9 - 11 weeks old at time 
of sale. 

Mothers from a Facial-Eczema-resistant 
flock, father is a ram from a self-shedding 
breed. All robust and doing well. 

Will have been vaccinated against clostridial 
diseases, docked and castrated. 

Price to be negotiated at time of sale. 

Email mlkoldau@gmail.com or 
phone 021 148 9854.

FOR SALE	 Jan
Gasmate Portable BBQ model g2017, 
used twice $150
Phone 541 8363

WANTED PRIVATE SALE                     Jan
Looking for a minimum of 3 bedroom 
house in the Wakefield area to buy. 
Anything will be considered. 
Please call or txt Alice 027 764 0121

FOR SALE     	                                   Nov
Summerhill stone, 600 plus, 2 for $3
Phone 541 9119

 

 

 

       
         
           Come and join the ladies Craft Group 
                  held on Wednesday mornings  
               in the Fire Brigade Supper Room 
                            Pigeon Valley Road 
                               9.00am - 12pm 
 
     Bring any project - sewing, knitting, crochet.                   
  Learn to knit or crochet or just come for a look 
           and join us for tea, coffee and company.  
                         Small donation 
 
    For more information phone Judy on 5418342 
 
 

 
WAKEFIELD 

BOWLING CLUB 
 

Community Bowls  
 

Friday evenings: 6pm  
From 20 November 2020 

 
Open to all 

$5 per person 
Children free 

 
Come alone or with a group and teams will be organised. 

Flat soled shoes please. 
Bowls and starter advice provided from 5.30pm. 
Meet some new people and join in a fun evening. 

Snacks and drinks available. 
 

For more details phone Tony on 541 8316 



In the event of an emergency, your first task is to ensure the safety of your own home, family and neighbours.  Once you have attended to 
this, if you have specialised skills/ equipment, and/or feel you can assist others; or require assistance yourself, please make your way to 
the Welfare Centre which will be at the St Johns Worship Centre in Edward Street [unless notified otherwise].  

Please note that the existence of a Welfare Centre does not absolve each individual from their responsibility to be personally prepared.  
You should ensure that you have your own survival kit in place, and that you are able to be fully self sufficient for at least three days.

In the event of an emergency, for urgent public messages, tune in to:  
More FM 94.1, Classic Hits 89.8, Fresh FM 95.4

Citizens  Advice Bureau
548 2117   -   0800 367 222

 
Rutherford Memorial Hall

658 Wakefield-Kohatu Highway, Foxhill
Bookings and enquiries:
Sue White 027 474 6324
Hire Rates & Conditions:

www.lordrutherfordhall.org.nz
 

Pigeon Valley Steam Museum
Alan Palmer  027 319 7427

Higgins Park Community Fair
David & Diane Win 544 7096

info@higginsheritagepark.co.nz

Rural Ramblers
Carolyn Mason  541 9200

Spring Grove Drill Hall
C Stratford 542 3992

Totaradale Golf Club
Megan or Jahola   541 8030

Wakefield Anglican Church – St Johns
Sundays 9.00am - Communion up the hill

10.30am - Family and kids church 
at the Worship Centre

Office 541 8883

St Johns Worship Centre
Bookings Nigel Massey 541 8857

Wakefield  Community  Library
Wendy Gibbs  541 8490

Pam Dick 541 8392
Hours - Tues 10.30 -11.30am

Friday - 2.30 - 4pm
Excluding Public Holidays

(When library is not open book returns 
can be left at Hair Raisers Salon)

Wakefield  Football  Club
Chris Olaman 027 541 9029

David Emerson 027 256 0531

Wakefield  Medical Centre
541 8911

Wakefield Pharmacy
541 8418

Wakefield  Playcentre
Contact:  541 8866

Wakefield  Volunteer  Fire Brigade
DCFO Fritz Buckendahl  027 224 4162

Community Directory
Marlborough Nelson Marine 

Radio Assn
Adrian Mullan 021 118 4832

www.mmr.org.nz

NZ Postcard Society Inc
Doug South  541 8980

Richmond Lions - Wakefield Rep
Sue Burrowes 541 9689 or 027 364 0773

Spring Grove Church of Christ
Meet Sundays 10am 541 8011

Waimea South Historical Society
Arnold Clark  544 7834

Wakefield Bowling Club
Margaret  Eames  541 8316

Wakefield Brightwater Book Club
Sue McAuley 544 7325

sue.mcauley@ncc.govt.nz
Meets last Wed of every month

Wakefield Community Council
Julian Eggers 027 771 8556

Wakefield  Indoor  Bowls Club
Ren Olykan 541 8275

Wakefield Preschool
Contact: 541 8086

Wakefield School PTA
ptawakefield@gmail.com

Wakefield  Tennis  Club
Ngaire Calder  027 279 9938

www.caldertennis.co.nz

Wakefield  Village  Hall
Amby Cowe

ambynz@hotmail.com
541 8869

Window on Wakefield
Articles & Content - 541 9005

Sonia Emerson

Window on Wakefield
Advertising - 541 9641

Genie & Lindsay Bradley

Wakefield  School
Edward  Street   541 8332

Justice of the Peace
Katie Greer

896 Wakefield/Kohatu Highway
Ph 021 547 756

Country Players (Drama)
Jen Amosa 541 8139 

enquiries@countryplayers.org.nz
www.countryplayers.wordpress.com

Nelson Vintage Engine &
Machinery Club

 Allan  027 319 7427

Pinegrove Kindergarten
03 542 3447

Rural Women
Diane Higgins 03 542 4388

St Joseph’s Catholic Church
Sun  8am, Thurs 9.30am  

Parish Preist Seth Pijfers  544 8987

Taoist Tai Chi
Deb Knapp 022 083 9332

Waimea  Sheepdog Trial Club
Colin Gibbs  541 8435

marilyn.gibbs72@gmail.com

Waimea Area Quilters 
Sue Burrowes 541 9689 or 027 364 0773 

Wakefield Book Group 
Mahala White - 541 8933 or 
Chrissy Harris - 541 9596

Wakefield  Bush  Restoration Society
Doug South  541 8980

Wakefield  Plunket Volunteers Group
Wendy Wadsworth 541 9272

Plunket Nelson Area Office
For appointments etc 539 5200

Wakefield  School/ Community  
Swimming  Pool

Karyn Young 021 112 4203
Libby Thomson 027 541 8202

Target Shooting Wakefield
targetshootingwakefield@gmail.com

Contact:  Dot Ashton
541 8989 or 027 543 0529

Wanderers Sports Club
542 3344 

Wakefield  Toy  Library
Saturday  9.30-11.30am
Liz Ashburner 541 9453

NELSON TASMAN

CIVIL DEFENCE - WAKEFIELD AREA COMMUNITY RESPONSE

AED DEFIBRILLATOR LOCATIONS - AVAILABLE 24/7

Wakefield Four Square, Wakefield Bowling Club, Wakefield Football Club, Highfield Farm, Kohatu Flat Rock Cafe, Old Tadmor Store, 
Dovedale Hall, 29 Moonlight Road Glenhope, Corner of Totara View Road and Kilkenny Place, Southfuels Spring Grove, Belgrove Cafe and 
Bar, Lake Rotoiti Fire Station, Golden Downs Golf Club, Totaradale Golf Club.



Bulsara Ltd t/a Tall Poppy Licensed under REAA 2008

Wendy Pearson 
021 567 722  I  541 9667
tallpoppy.co.nz/wendy-pearson

Selling Wakefield properties  
and Supporting the Wakefield  
community for 13 years.

My clients appreciate my  
Fairer Flat Fees and a FREE and 
Exceptional Marketing Package.

If you have any real estate questions, give me a call, as  

IT’S A GREAT TIME TO SELL!


